
STATE OF ILLINOIS 

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
 

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST,  SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 • (217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111 
 
 

TRANSMITTED ELECTRONICALLY  
 
February 1, 2023 
 
Amelia Boyd, VP, Strategy and Planning 
UnityPoint Health – Central Illinois 
231 Northeast Glen Oak Avenue  
Peoria, Illinois 61636 
 
RE: Exemption #E-073-22 Discontinuation of Long-Term Care Services, Proctor Hospital, Peoria 
 
Dear Ms. Boyd: 
On January 31, 2023, the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board under 77 IAC 1130.525 
approved your request for the discontinuation of a 43-bed Long Term Care unit at Proctor Hospital, 221 
Northeast Glen Oak Avenue, Peoria, Illinois.  The approval was based upon the application's compliance 
with applicable provisions of 77 IAC 1130.531.  There is no project cost and expected completion date is 
March 31, 2023.  The Hospital will now have the following number of beds: 
 

Proctor Hospital, Peoria  
Number of Beds by Category of Service  

Category of Service Current  Approved Difference 
Medical Surgical 151 151 0 
Intensive Care 16 16 0 
Acute Mental Illness 18 18 0 
Long Term Care 43 0 (43) 
Total 228 185 (43) 

 
You are reminded that failure to complete the project within the 24 months after the Board approved the 
exemption will invalidate the exemption.  Failure to provide the required notification shall subject the 
exemption holder to the sanctions provided under Section 14 of the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act.   
 
The State Board's approval does not exempt the transaction from any other regulatory, certification or 
licensure requirements that may be applicable to this transaction.   
 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of my staff 
at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516 
 
Sincerely, 

 
John P. Kniery, Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
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